October 16-20 I attended the TCC-2 Fall meetings.  At the Spring meeting I was appointed Recording Secretary for our council.  During this conference, Business Managers and delegates representing various Verizon and telecom areas all over the United States discuss ongoing issues in our Locals.  

On November 8 we held a Work Issues Committee meeting.  Heads of each line of business we represent as well as Labor Relations were in attendance.  Afterwards I heard 3rd Step grievances with Labor Relations.

The holiday season is upon us!  From my family to yours, Happy Thanksgiving!  

In Solidarity,

Barb
….
Barbara K. Carson
President/Business Manager
IBEW Local 2213
